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Order on ERC Case No. 2019-085RC 
 

On 29 October 2019, NGCP filed an application with the Energy Regulatory Commission 

(ERC) entitled, In the Matter of the Application for the Approval of Force Majeure Event 
Regulated FM Pass-Through for Typhoon “Rosita” in Luzon, in accordance with the Rules for 
Setting Transmission Wheeling Rates, with Prayer for Provisional Authority, docketed as ERC 

Case No. 2019-085RC. 

 
The application was filed by NGCP pursuant to Section 19, in relation to Section 43 (f) of 

Republic Act No. 9136 which provides that Transmission Charges shall be filed with and 

approved by ERC. In computing the proposed charges, NGCP was guided by the provisions 

of the Rules for Setting Transmission Wheeling Rates (RTWR), which prescribe for, among 

others, the methodology for calculating the Force Majeure (FM) Pass Through Amount to 

recover the reasonable costs incurred for the repair, restoration, and rehabilitation of the 

damaged transmission assets and other related facilities due to the occurrence of an FME. 

 

Relative to the foregoing, the ERC set the case for jurisdictional hearing, expository 

presentation, pre-trial conference and presentation of evidence on 12 February 2020, 
Wednesday, at ten o’clock in the morning (10:00 AM), at the ERC Hearing Room, 15th 
floor, Pacific Center Building, San Miguel Avenue, Pasig City. 
 
A copy of the Order may be downloaded from www.erc.gov.ph.   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Customer Bulletin was prepared by the Tariff Design and Billing Management Division of the Revenue and Regulatory Affairs 

Department (RRAD). For any questions/inquiries, you may contact telephone nos. 02-863-7207. 

http://www.erc.gov.ph/

















